

"Reaching People in Closed Countries"

## **ACCENT INTERNATIONAL RADIO**

P.O. Box 610323 Dallas, Texas 75261

November 21, 2013

Dear Friends,

Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. This time of year we stop to reflect on the goodness of the Lord and of His people. First of all, I want to thank you for your many years of faithful prayer and support. I cannot emphasize enough our gratitude to you for your faithfulness.

Secondly, my husband Leon, suffered a stroke in late October. The stroke has left him unable to communicate and paralyzed his right side. Since he is unable to communicate with you, I am writing the prayer letter this time. He has been hospitalized since the stroke but will be going to rehabilitation facility tomorrow. The rehab will be intense and our goal is to have him home for Christmas. All of this depends if he can tolerate the rehabilitation scheduled for him.

If the next prayer letter is slow in coming, please understand our current circumstances and know that as soon as he is able, Leon will personally give you a full update of the work.

Please pray for a quick recovery for Leon. Pray that through this trial the Lord will reveal to us His purposes. Pray for patience and strength for both of us as we face this uphill struggle. We trust His promise, "For in the time of trouble He shall hide me in His pavilion: in the secret of His tabernacle shall he hide me; He shall set me up upon a rock." Psalm 27:5

May the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ be with you all,

Becky Wambsganss